

KEITH'S QUILL

Well, things are a changing here at the office. This is Dianne's final two weeks here as our Administrative Assistant. Her service to the church has been so valuable. I thank God for her. Also Rena Calkins will be turning over the work of the Treasurer the first of June. Rena. also has been so faithful to her task. Both of these ladies will continue on as faithful members of our church, and will continue to contribute to the life of our church family. Be sure to thank these ladies when you see them around the campus.

Change is inevitable in our lives. Some we enjoy, and some we regret. God has

modeled the world to be turning. As it does. the dynamics of our lives also are remade. The Word tells us that God's mercies are new every morning. This never changes. Aren't we always glad that God is the same today. tomorrow and forever? Seeing a new person as are looking to have you come into the office some great activities will be a change after so many years of continuity. I hope that as you get to know Crystal Senter, our new Admin that you will come to appreciate all her great gifts she will be sharing with us, to help us grow our church, and encourage God's Flock.

We are also in search. as a community, for what might be ahead

for us with a ministry to our youth. There is still a real possibility that Young Life will continue to minister to our youth in Moab. There is an opportunity at this time to become more intentional in ministering to our own youth, within our church. We this summer for our middle school and high school Youth. This may turn into a regular youth group this fall. Please be praying for God's leading with our youth programs.

Happy Mother's Day to all of you moms! You are so important! PK

THE COMMUNITY CHURCH OF MOAB SUNDAY SERVICE TIMES:

10:00 a.m. -Morning Worship 11:00 a.m. -Fellowship Time 11:15: Connection Classes

GREETERS FOR MAY:

May 7: Brad & Janet Weis

May 14: Silas & Sarah Rappe

May 21: Brian & Tara Penner

May 28: Kelly & Josh Green

...a NOTE FROM DIANNE

What an awesome privilege it has been to serve you, my wonderful church family for these last 27 years, as Community Church's Administrative Secretary. I've loved the job! I loved having you drop by the church office for information or for just for a chat. I'm NOT leaving, just going to now wear "The Pastor's Wife" hat. Love to all of you and thanks for putting up with me. The church office is going to be in great hands with Crystal Senter becoming our Office Administrator. Please continue to support her as you have me.



VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL is approaching FAST!

June 5-9 from

9:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.

Age 4 thru 5th grade.

Please preregister your children if you haven't already. THANKS! 260-2671 or the church office @ 259-7319



Greetings! Blessed, and privileged to have been hired here, I know change is usually difficult for us all. Dianne leaves pretty big shoes to fill..... She is so amazing in every way, and I know she will be sorely missed in this office.

Dianne has asked me to share a bit about myself... so here goes! After a divorce, I felt strongly about moving here to Moab. My parents (Larry and Laura Senter) have been here for 30 years and members of this church family for just as long. I have one son, Christopher (33) who is married and still lives in NH. I'm 53 years young... I love the Lord, people, and His creation! I look forward to meeting you, fellowshipping with you, and serving our church family!

Please drop by the office to say Hi!

We have four Grand County High School Graduates this year:

We will be honoring them on Sunday, June 4th during our Worship Service. They are: Trent Disbro, son of Brian and Jessica Stotz, Jayelen Knowles, daughter of John and Jacque Knowles, Jacob Johnston, son of Dwight and Susie Johnston and Christell Narayan, daughter of Robina and David Pals.

Congratulations to all of them! GCHS Graduation is Thursday, May 25th @ 8:00 p.m. at Grand Co. High School.

Congratulations also to Taylor Hren Smith: *Bachelor of Science in Elementary Education* from University of Utah. Also to Samantha Jacobson Campbell. She graduated from Utah State University (Moab) with her *Masters of Business Administration*. Great Work ladies!!

Page 2 Issue 5

MAY 2017

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
	1.	2.	3.	4.	5.	6.
			**6:00 a.m. Men's Prayer Breakfast at Moab Grill			
7. Communion Sunday	8.	9.	10. ** 7 PM Night of Worship	11.	12.	13.
14.	15.	16.	17. **	18.	19.	20.
	Pas	Pastor and Dianne are on Vacation May 15 thru 31st				
Mother's Day						
21. Dwight & Susie Johnston	22.	23.	24. **	25.	26.	27.
28. Bernie Radcliff Food Bank Sunday	29. Memorial	30.	31. **	Arches Pregnancy Center's BABY BOTTLE BOOMERANG is all during the month of May. Please return by June 1 (with your donation)		
	DAY					

May Birthdays:

- 1) Rick Lamb, Kiala Larsen 2) John Knowles, Evert Van Voorthuizen, Tim Vetere
- 4) Brendan Balsley, Troy Langworthy 5) Tamara Larsen, Cathy Tuhy
- 6) Savannah Schleider 7) Aaron Aboites 11) Betty Drake 16) Bill Birsfield 17) Robbie Anderson, Larry Senter 18) Howard Gramenstetter, C.J. Hren 20) Bernard Radcliffe
- 21) Christopher Green, James Hofmann, Cody Johnston 25) Mary Johnston,

Maggie Langworthy, Keeley Page 26) Lynda Diem 29) Dianne Vanarsdol, Laura Wright 31) Terri Archer

Community Church Newsletter Page 3

The Community Church of Moab 544 MiVida Drive

Moab, UT 84532

Phone: 435-259-7319

Email: mcchurch@frontiernet.net

Church Web Site:

www.moabcommunitychurch.com

Church email: mcchurch@frontiernet.net

APRIL Funds Report

Given in 2017: \$76,779.00

Budget Need: \$77,680.00

On-Line Giving for April: \$2,560.00

Income for the month: \$24,702.34

Expenses for the month: \$19,824.74

Average Worship Attendance: 150

COMMUNITY CHURCH NEWS

A Thank You from Jessica Selburg Witty:: "Thank You for raising the support and thinking of my needs as a Missionary. Its means a lot and I know I have people in Moab standing behind me. I also know that multiple people gave so my job could be a little easier. I'm very grateful!! " (Editor's note: Jessica is the Missionary in Mexico that needed the trailer to keep all her tools in) We raised \$3000. Thank You, Thank You!



Our dear Lois Hearne went to be with Jesus on Sending Our April 22nd. She will be dearly missed by her family and church family

friends. She was 94 years old. The family will have a private service at a later date.

There will be NO Board Meetings or General Board in May.

The Trustees will be opening up the LaSal Mountain church cabin in mid May. Contact the office to make your reservation. (Flowers should be beautiful this yearl)



Our Grand Mesa Church Camps are right around the corner. Here are the dates for the three camps we will be sending kids to in Colorado.

High School Camp: "The Alpine Zone" June 18-24 (Entering grades 9-12) Middle School Camp: "The Ascent" June 24-29 (Entering grades 6-8) Elementary Camp: "The Trailhead" June 29-July 2 (Entering grades 3-5)

There are full scholarships available for any of these camps. Just contact our church office. Camp Registrations are on the Bulletin Board in the fover of our Fellowship Hall. You need to have your family Dr. sign your 2017 Camper Health Form. The State of Colorado is very strict on their Camp Health Forms. Must have Immunization Forms filled out as well before you will be able to go to camp.